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Objectives:

Continuous monitoring of meteorological variables and precipitation chemistry
at several locations at the VMC Mansfield site.

Methods

Several monitoring stations were operated in 1991

I. Basic meteorology (continuous temperature, relative humidity, wind speed
and direction, and precipitation amount) is monitored at the main air
pollution monitoring station at PMRC (400 m). This station has remote (modem)
access and has been in continuous operation since 1988. Data are updated
continuously and are locally stored electronically and in hard copy, and are
available from the project manager Tim Scherbatskoy. Cooperators are Sumner
Williams and Mel Tyree at PMRC. Funding to 



on the ground) since 1954. Data are collected and stored by the NOAA National
Climatic Data Center. The VMC does not directly support this station, but has
access to its data, which are available for the period 1954-1991 from Tim
Scherbatskoy. Funding for this station comes from the National Weather Service
and the cooperation of WCAX-TV.

4. The NADP/NTN (National Atmospheric Deposition Program/National Trends
Network) maintains a site at the main air pollution monitoring station at PMRC
(400 m) for the weekly collection of precipitation for chemical analysis.
Precipitation amount, pH and conductivity are measured locally, and the sample
is then shipped to the NADP Central Analytical Laboratory in Illinois for
analysis of pH, conductivity, Ca, K, Mg, Na, NH4, NO3, Cl, SO4 and PO4. This
station has been operational since 1984, and is part of a national network of
over 200 stations including one other in Vermont at Bennington. The site
supervisor is Tim Scherbatskoy, and the site operator is Sumner Williams at
PMRC. Funding to support this station comes from the US Geological Survey.

Significant Findings

At this time, no major results from these projects are available, except for
the raw data itself. Database consolidation for the 


